Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging

Minutes June 8, 2017
The Virginia Beach Task Force on Aging met on June 8, 2017 at First Colonial Inn. President, Sandra Smith called the meeting to order and thanked hosts for the delicious breakfast provided. Ellen Duckworth from First Colonial Inn gave welcome remarks and invited guests to tour after the meeting.
After member introductions, Brandi Smith, Chair Person for our Charitable Fund Committee, presented John Skirven from SSSEVA with a check for $500 for the Meals on Wheels program. He thanked the Task Force for the check saying the amount would provide about 100 meals for area seniors. Brandi reminded us to encourage non-profits serving seniors to apply for a donation.

Out-going Treasurer reported that we currently had a balance of $3,124.76 and 82 members. Ginny Brown, Membership Committee, distributed membership applications to several guests and invited them to join the Task Force.

Under new business, the Peninsula Task Force Legislative event was discussed. A meeting will be held on June 15 at 1:00 at the Newport News Commonwealth Attorney’s office. Nanette Birckbichler will attend and represent the VBTFA.

Carol Jean Ogrondnik made a motion to accept the nomination for the slate of officers. This motion was seconded by Ginny Brown and approved by the attendees. Kathryn Bennett installed the officers who are as follows: Chair – Sandra Smith, Vice-Chair – Mikelle Rappaport, Secretary – Delores Jacobson, and Treasurer – Jackie Burke.

Carol Jean won the 50/50 raffle and donated her winnings to the Pennies for Prescriptions fund. Members were encouraged to vote for Project Lifesaver on the One Hour Cares website and to send cards to Marilyn Fall at Elder Care 4663 Haygood Rd. Ste 206 VB 23455 as she recently suffered a broken leg. 
The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, July 13 at The Waterford with guest speaker, Christina Drumm Boyd, sharing information on Veteran’s Benefits.

Respectfully Submitted by Delores Jacobson

